
 
 
 

 
23 September 2015 
 

Dear Member 
 

You are summoned to attend a Special Meeting of Colehill Parish Council 
to be held in the Betty Webster Committee Room, Colehill Memorial Hall 

on Tuesday 29 September 2015 at 19.00 hrs.   
 

Yours faithfully 

 
Clerk 

PUBLIC DISCUSSION PERIOD 
Members of the public will have an opportunity to raise questions before the meeting starts. 

. 
A G E N D A  

 

1. Apologies for Absence 
To receive apologies for absence – Cllrs Dover and Johnson. 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests from Members in respect of 
the following items. 
 

3. Colehill and Wimborne Youth and Community Centre 
Mr David Torring is attending the meeting to advise on the financial matters that have 
arisen with the development and to confirm what funding is required to complete it.  
 
Mr Torring will also update Members on the building.  It is hoped that he will be in a 
position to advise whether EDDC has certified that the building complies with Building 
Regulations.  
 
Wimborne Minster Town Council has suggested that two WMTC councillors meet with 
two CPC councillors to consider whether any funding help can be given.  If Members 
wish to appoint two councillors then Council will need to indicate the level of funding it 
wishes to go up to, to aid the councillors’ discussions. 
 

The Clerk is investigating whether it is possible to have a new loan from the Public 
Works Loan Board or whether the existing loan can be topped up. 
 
To decide:  (i)  Whether the Council is able to offer any financial support and, if so, 

 what level of funding the Council wishes to go up to. 
 (ii) Whether the amount should be taken from reserves or by obtaining a 

 loan (if permitted). 
(ii) Whether the Council wishes to appoint two councillors to work with two 

WMTC councillors to decide on what help both Councils can provide. 
 
 
 



4.
  

EDDC’s Scrutiny and Policy Development Committee 
Online Planning System 
A meeting of the above committee will be held on 27 October, at 6.30pm, at East Dorset 
District Council, Furzehill.  At this meeting the Committee will be discussing the new 
online planning system that is being implemented.   
 
To decide whether any Member wishes to attend the meeting to speak about the new 
planning system on behalf of the Council. 
 

5. Bournemouth Airport – Annual Meeting 
Bournemouth Airport has invited two parish councillors to attend its annual meeting on 
12 November, at 10.00am.  To decide which two councillors will attend. 
 

6. Working Together Project - Draft 
DAPTC has forwarded the Working Together Report for consideration by all Parish and 
Town Councils in Dorset (copy herewith on white paper). The report is the outcome of a 
pilot project between the County Council, the DAPTC and four Dorset Town Clerks. 
 
The report contains recommendations on changing the way Dorset County Council and 
Parish & Town Councils work together. It is in draft format as it is also being formally 
considered by Dorset County Councillors. 
 
DAPTC has asked for Councils to send comments to them by 30 November.  DAPTC is 
also asking Councils to suggest any actions that parish and town councils can make to 
improve joint working with the County Council. 
 
It is suggested that Members read this draft report and prepare any comments in time 
for a discussion at the next Council meeting on 17 November.   This will ensure that 
comments or suggestions can be sent to DAPTC by the 30 November deadline. 
 

7. New Council - South East Dorset 
To note the information provided by the Leaders of Christchurch and East Dorset 
Councils (copy herewith on blue paper).   
 

8. Accounts for Payment  
To approve the accounts list.   
 

9. Items for Information and Matters for Forthcoming Agenda. 
 
 


